Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

Minutes for May 11, 2011
ATTENDANCE:  

B. Chiang , F. Cooper, A. Joshi, J. Karsnitz,  B. Leake,  C. Liebars, T. Pavlovsky,  M. Pulimood , S. Shestakow , B. Tellis-Tomsky.  Guests: Libby Alcaro, David Morales
AGENDA  ITEMS
1. Minutes
The minutes of April 27, 2011 were approved with one correction.
2. Mid-Semester Feedback: PAWS Presentation

· L. Alcaro walked CAP through an introduction to the PAWS Mid-Semester Feedback module. Additionally, Alcaro asked for clarification regarding the intended scope of students to be included in the Mid-Semester Feedback. Is this primarily intended for undergraduates or should it also include graduate, global and RTC students?  Alcaro suggested that CAP may need to define the intended population more clearly especially relative to students enrolled in quarter courses, internships, special arrangements courses, and summer sessions. Alcaro stated that she wants to be responsive to the intention of this CAP initiative.
· CAP offered feedback on the possible additions and/or modifications of defaults to enhance the usability and clarity of the site. However, the general response of CAP was favorable to the site as presented and noted the need to consider the items raised by Alcaro.  Alcaro made note of the CAP feedback and stated that work would continue on the module with an anticipated launch date of October 10, 2011.

3. GPC revised Recommendation for Comprehensive Exam Policy & Appeals Process  

· CAP received a written explanation of GPC use of the phrase “days classes are in session”. However, CAP was still uncomfortable with the timeline for the process and felt as though further clarity is needed. Liebars is to seek further input from GPC and CAP will continue this item into 2011-2012.
· Liebars talked the Committee through the revisions that had been made in response to CAP questions and comments. Members of CAP questioned the possibility of aligning the GPC proposal with TCNJ’s undergraduate policies and processes. Additionally, CAP wondered if there may still be a need for input from TCNJ legal counsel on these GPC items.
4. Re-Charge on Student Evaluation of Teaching 
· Liebars reported that she spoke with Andrew Clifford, Steering Co-Chair, regarding CAP requests to redirect portions of this charge to CFA. Clifford agreed CAP should limit its focus to the question of strategies for feedback collection (e.g. electronic versus paper) and  that CFA would be the more appropriate group to examine evaluation issues such as instrument validity,  what is measured and how the, use of evaluation data, etc. 

· Following the conversation with Clifford, Liebars prepared a Preliminary Recommendations document. CAP discussed and approved moving this document forward in the Governance process. Therefore, the Preliminary Recommendations on Student Evaluation of Teaching should be disseminated to solicit testimony from the campus community in the 2011-2012 academic year.  
5. New Charge on International Business Program Changes
CAP initiated the preliminary discussion on this Charge. During this initial dialogue, CAP discussion revolved around several key procedural/policy issues including governance interpretation that deans can put forward a proposal for closure of programs and faculty can initiate a proposal for initiation of a new program.
The first component of this Charge was a request to create a Business plus International Studies Program. The members of CAP felt that with some minor modifications, they could support the program changes portion of this Charge. Liebars will share the response with SOB. 
Then CAP addressed the program closure component of the Charge. The Charge requests closure of the existing SOB International Business specialization. Liebars provided an overview of the SOB faculty responses to the closure of the International Business specialization. She said that a SOB vote apparently indicated that the closure is supported by all SOB faculty except for 1 vote opposed and 1 abstention. CAP decided to invite selected SOB faculty and Dean Keep in to speak with CAP during the Fall 2011.
6. Due to inadequate time, the following Charges were postponed until the 2011-2012 academic year:
· Charge on Repeating courses

· Charge on Course Withdrawal Policy

· New charge on Russian Studies minor

· New charge on Academic Integrity

· New charge on Academic Dismissal Policy

· New charge on Absence and Attendance policies

· New charge on Guidelines for off-campus faculty-led programs

· New charge on Graduate Policies
Meeting Adjourned:  2:45 PM
